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Centennial Committee 

Regular Meeting Minutes 

June 9, 2025, at 11:30 a.m. 

 

 

 

 
Co-Chair Dunn called the Regular Centennial Committee Meeting to order at 11:32 a.m. on June 9, 

2025. 

The following attended at Town Hall, 441 White Pine Drive, Laurel Park NC 28739: 

 

• Co-Chair Dunn 

• O’Cain 

• Mayor O’Cain 

• Drake 

• Wilson 

• Crowell 

• Curry 

 

The following were absent: 

• Anderson 

 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

Co-Chair Dunn called for a motion to approve the agenda. L. O’Cain made the motion. The 

vote was unanimous in favor of the motion.  

 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

 

Co-Chair Dunn called for a motion to approve the minutes for May 12th, 2025, meeting. Drake 

made the motion. The vote was unanimous in favor of the motion. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

a. Discussion and Debrief on the Historical Presentation   
 

The committee had a brief discussion on how the Historical Presentation went and stated food and check-in   

was slow. They inquired about the number of books and Centennial Coins sold and the number of       

walk-ins -vs- RSVP 
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b. Discussion on July 5, 2025, Picnic 

  

  The committee discussed upcoming plans for the July 5th picnic from 2:30pm – 6pm. This will be a  

  community event for Laurel Park residents. They talked about yard signs saying, “Private Town Event”. 

  Everyone will be asked to leave their animals at home. Curry will be emailing a volunteer sign-up sheet to  

  committee members to help set up on July 3, 2025. The one-day ABC license permit was submitted. The  

  advertisement from NC Printing on June 18, 2025, and will cost $1,400.00. After the picnic they plan to put   

  an ad in the Lightning. Once the band breaks Mayor O’Cain will thank the sponsors and Scavenger Hunt  

. announcement. They also discussed Historical Plaques for 100-year-old homes. 

 

   

   NEW BUSINESS 

 

c. New Chair Appointment   

Chair Dunn advised everyone she would be stepping down as Co-Chair and asked if anyone was 

interested. No committee member volunteered. Committee members said perhaps Curry will lead 

the August meeting. Committee members inquired about when the committee would disband, and 

it was suggested we add this to the August agenda. This will be added to the August 11, 2025, 

agenda. The July 7th, 2025, the meeting is canceled. 

 

The next meeting scheduled will be August 11th, 2025, at 11:30am 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

There being no further business, Dunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:35 pm. The 

vote was unanimous in favor of the motion



 

 

 

 


